August 26, 1971.

Dear Mr. Don E. Crabtree,

I arrived in Japan on August 19. saftly.

Iappreciate you for your kindness during my staying in your country. And thanks for your kind teaching, I could learn many kind of techniqes about Flintworking, which has great help to our Japanese Archaeologists and Japanese Archaeology. After arriving in Japan, I am practcing Flintworking very hard by using glasses, and also reading your wonderful articles. Our university begins on September IOth, so, Isend you some Japanese Palaeolithic articles which I translate into English, as soon as possible.

I always remember your beautiful country and your wonderful home. Twin Falls is my most favorite town, and I love Twin Falls with all my heart.

I very want to come back to United States within recent years. Thank you again for your kindness. I am very happy that I could learn Flintworking directly from you.

Please greet me to your wife, and I hope she recovers from her illness as soon as possible.

Yours truly.

Hiroaki Kobayash